
 

 Date: November 17, 2020 

To: Orchard Woods Residents & Representatives, Team Members  

From: Associate Administrator Missy Sellers  

Subject: Change in indoor visitation  

 

 

While we are in the midst of our weekly universal COVID-19 testing at Orchard Woods Health Center with 

results expected by the end of this week, the Frederick County positivity rate for the virus has increased to 

11%. In consultation with our epidemiologist with the Virginia Department of Health, they have advised that 

our plans for indoor visits that were scheduled to begin Wednesday, November 18 are suspended due to 

the county’s positivity rate. 

We join you in disappointment that we are not currently able to welcome families into Orchard Woods Health 

Center, but the safety and well-being of our residents and team members remains our top priority.  

Communal dining, group programming, scheduled patio visits and virtual visits will continue as planned.  If 

you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

 


